11th February 2021

Greetings my Fellow Clerks of Maumee Valley Presbytery!
Who among you is ready for a NEW (and hopefully fun!) challenge?!?
As all of you know, it is THAT time of year again… time to put together your records and do the Annual Records Review.  Last year, we were only able to do some of the reviews because a certain Pandemic made it impossible to complete the task.  Therefore, for SOME of you, we’ll be checking TWO years of records (2019 & 2020).  For a few of you, we’ll be checking ONLY 2020 records.  Both of these scenarios are completely OK.
Because the Pandemic persists, we’re going to try doing things a bit differently (OK, a LOT differently) this year.  Here’s what I would like each of you to do:
1. Please contact another Clerk who lives close to you (or as close as possible).  If you do not know another Clerk, please contact ME (phone & email below), and I will put on my “Yente hat” and try to get you matched up.  After you have made contact, arrange a time and place for the two of you to meet (properly distanced, and masked up, please!), and do your review between the two of you.  There is also the possibility that you can do your review between the two of you via Zoom, if you have access to it through another account (personal, Church or business).
2. Then, pick a date from the following schedule:
Saturday, 13th March at 10:00 AM
Thursday, 18th March at 7:30 PM
Saturday, 20th March at 10:00 AM
Thursday, 25th March at 7:30 PM
Saturday, 27th March at 10:00 AM
We’ll do Zoom calls on these dates to check in with each other to finalize the reviews and answer any questions that have come up.  In the perfect world, these will be very short Zoom calls, because you’ll already have finished your reviews.
3. We’re going to limit the number of people who can call in to probably 20 (or 10 pairs).  This will help to keep the process manageable.  So, if you have a preferred time, it is in your best interest to get on the schedule as quickly as you can.
4. Once you have completed your reviews, please email them to ME at:  wiesmannlance@gmail.com (please, do NOT send them to the Presbytery Office).  I will keep a record of each Church on file electronically, and I will report to Presbytery who has – and has not – completed a review.
THANK YOU ALL, in advance, for the AMAZING work you do to keep all of our Churches organized and functioning… ESPECIALLY in these trying times!  You are appreciated!
Peace,
Lance Wiesmann	517-270-4837		wiesmannlance@gmail.com
MVP Records Review Chair
